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Metropolitan King County Council

Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee

STAFF REPORT 
	Agenda Items:
	11
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2007-0381

	Date:
	September 25, 2007

	Attending
	Suellen Mele, Solid Waste Advisory Committee appointee
	
	


SUBJECT:  A Motion confirming the executive's appointment of Suellen Mele to the King County solid waste advisory committee.

BACKGROUND:  

The King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) was established in 1984 (K.C.C. 10.28) to advise and make recommendations to the county executive relating to:

· all aspects of solid waste management planning;

· the development of programs and policies concerning solid waste management; and

· solid waste management rules, policies or ordinances prior to their adoption.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee is composed of at least nine and not more than twenty members. Membership is comprised of a county-wide group of citizens who represent public interest groups, businesses, the waste management industry and local elected public officials.  Members are appointed to serve a term of three years.

CANDIDATE FOR APPOINTMENT TO 

THE KING COUNTY SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Suellen Mele, who resides in King County council district four, is being appointed to serve as the public interest group representative for the SWAC.  Ms. Mele is currently the Program Director for the Washington Citizens for Resource Conservation, a statewide non-profit organization addressing resource conservation issues.  Ms. Mele has previously worked as a planning and development specialist with Seattle Public Utilities; a watershed interpretive specialist with Seattle Parks and Recreation; a supervisor and project specialist with the Snohomish County Solid Waste Management Division; and a recycling coordinator with the City of Middletown, Connecticut.  Ms. Mele has a BA in Economics and Music, Wesleyan University; and a MS in Environmental Studies, University of Oregon. Ms. Mele is being appointed for a three year term expiring September 30, 2010. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Motion 2007-0381, with attachments 

2. Executive’s transmittal letter, dated June 13, 2007
Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
